
Mill Levy Elections 

Question from December 2022: Can an election for a mill levy for libraries be placed on the school 
district ballot? 

 

Answer: Most likely no. It appears that a city or county cannot place a question about a mill levy 
election on a school district ballot. The law says local governments can place a question on the primary 
or general election day. If the local government chooses to place the question on the ballot as a special 
election conducted by mail, it can do so on any day other than the primary election, general election, or 
regular school election day. 

Libraries who are asking voters for more mills should plan on having the ballot issue be on a primary or 
general election or they can ask for a special election – as long as they are not coinciding with the school 
election. 

See documents below for MCA information. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
13-1-101. Definitions. As used in this title, unless the context clearly indicates otherwise, the following definitions 
apply: 

… 

 


